


3. Inadequate Management and Failure to Prevent Dangerous Situations

The management plan included in this application is woefully inadequate in demonstrating
that the venue will be able to prevent the inevitable escalation of violence, antisocial
behaviour, and other criminal activities associated with binge drinking. Experience has
shown that venues with extended hours, without strict oversight, become breeding grounds
for public disorder and lawbreaking.

In Frederick Godfrey, trading as Quiet Nights Ltd v Birmingham City Council, the court
upheld the revocation of a late-night licence due to the venue’s inability to control such
behaviour. The same risk exists here. The proposed operating hours will inevitably attract
large crowds, many of whom will be heavily intoxicated. The failure to implement robust
safeguards in the application suggests a lack of preparation to prevent the dangerous
situations that could result from binge drinking and drug use in the area.

Conclusion

The premises licence application for Forge at 24 Cornhill EC3V 3ND poses serious risks
to public safety and order, and promotes an environment conducive to binge drinking,
which can lead to violent antisocial behaviour, sexual assaults, and other dangerous
outcomes. In light of the significant concerns outlined above and the supporting legal
precedents, I respectfully urge the Licensing Authority to reject this application or, at the
very least, impose stringent conditions to mitigate these risks.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Yours faithfully,
Debbie Voss




